
                      Newsletter of the PROBUS Club of Presquôile 
                                                  January 2017  
                                                            P.O. Box 606, Brighton, Ontario K0K 1H0  
           Northumberland PROBUS: probusnorthumberland.com  ï   PROBUS Canada: probus.org/canada.htm  

Next Monthly Meeting: January 18th 2017.    Doors Open: 9:30 A.M. for Coffee Fellowship.   Meeting: 10.00 A.M. 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
  

Acting Presidentôs Message 

                                                
Hi Everyone, 

                                       Happy New Year!!!!    

As we enter 2017 I see that our club has some very interesting speakers and 

entertaining social events scheduled. These will help fill the days for those of us who 

have not been able to travel to warmer climates. The fellowship and warmth of our 

members, together with these PROBUS activities, will help make time fly by and before 

we know it the days will be longer and a lot warmer. 

I would encourage all our members to interact with prospective members and new 

members, as well as those of us who have been around for a while. If you donôt know 

someone, introduce yourself. Perhaps our goal might be to become the ñFriendliest 

PROBUS Club in Ontarioò. Letôs make each other welcome é always. 

Although my role in PROBUS will not change in 2017, I am going to be referred to as 

Acting President going forward and will be looking for a new Vice President to 

become President in September 2018.    

Dotôs surgery was successful and all her tests indicate that the cancer is gone, but she 

still has a fairly long road to travel, until she is 100%. Thus, if she is capable to return 

as President that would be great & I will return to the Vice President role.  However, 

Dot feels now that this is unlikely and we must give her time to recover. I know all 

members share this sentiment and we all wish her well. 

I am pleased to announce that Roger Bell has agreed to assume the House Chair 

position in our club. Welcome Roger and thanks. 

Hope to see everyone who is still here in Brighton, at our meeting on January 18th. 

                                                      David Crouch 
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MEMBERSHIP 

January Birthdays:  

Jan 1st         ..éé. Wayne Penhall.           Jan 13th       ..éé. Larry Kinear.    

Jan 4th         ..éé. Vera Fitz-Gerald.         Jan 14th       ..éé. Linda Hayward. 

Jan 8th         ..éé. John Gurney.               Jan 16th       ..éé. Maggie Smith. 

Jan 9th         ..éé. Pat Gurney.                 Jan 18th       ..éé. Margot Vear. 

Jan 9th         ..éé. Rose Massey.             Jan 23rd       ..éé. Craig Hayward. 

Jan 10th       ..éé. Bruce Black.                Jan 29th      ..éé.. Helen Warner. 

Jan 12th       ..éé. David Crouch. 

                          SHARE THE WEALTH é December Meeting 

                  

               Bob Burke was the Lucky Winner é ñCongratulations Bobò  

President                                                                                                       Social Co-Chairs 

Dot Worobetz               613-475-3066                     Linda Crouch              613-475-3467 

buggerlugs193@hotmail.ca                                                                            lindacrouch@live.ca  

Past President                                                                                               Pat Dunn                             613-475-9002 

Dot Worobetz (Re-elected for 2016/17)              613-475-3066                     padeycakes@gmail.com 

rielco@sympatico.ca                                                                                      Programme Co-Chairs 

Vice President (Acting President)                                                               Stan McMullin              613-475-0743 

David Crouch                              613-475-3467                    stanmcmullin@email.com 

djcrouch@hotmail.com                                                                                   Bruce Bellefeuille             613-475-0854 

Treasurer                                                                                                       bruce.bellefeuille@gmail.com 

Chris Penhall               613-475-3779                    Newsletter Editor 

c.w.penhall@gmail.com                                                                                 Don Young                                                    613-475-2600 

General Meeting Secretary                                                                          don.linda.young@hotmail.com  

Brenda Wyles               613-475-9933                    Telephone  

bwyles9933@gmail.com                                                                                Brenda Wyles                             613-475-9933 

Management Committee Secretary                                                            bwyles9933@gmail.com  

VACANT                               VACANT                            House 

Email Address                                                                                                Roger Bell                             613-475-9002 

Public Relations Chair                                                                                 rogerwhip@gmail.com  

Jean Finkle                                                          613-242-5387                    Community Liaison  

jeanefinkle@gmail.com                                                                                  VACANT                  VACANT 

Membership Co-Chairs                                                                                Email Address  

Fred Smith                                                           613-403-4002                    Club Historian 

fred.j.smith@sympatico.ca                                                                        Ronda Moran                             613-481-6123 

Susan Donald               613-885-1603                    rondaam1955@hotmail.com 

jsdonald22@gmail.com  
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SPECIAL INTEREST OR ACTIVITY GROUP 

As the groups have information to pass on, this will be included in the Newsletter, i.e. times, dates, 

places, specifics of all sorts.  Thank you to coordinators for keeping our info current. 

 

                                      Golf ï Ladies and Gentlemen 
First & Third Tuesdays of the month, (Tuesday afternoons) all welcome. 

The 2017 season will restart May through September 
Coordinator ï David Crouch ï drcrouch@hotmail.com  or 613-475-3467 

 
 

 
 

                             ñMeet & Eatò Potluck Dinner Group 

Feb (TBD) ï Residence of Etta King, 10 Marina Drive, Brighton.  

Where the Host(s) provide the Meat and the Guests provide the Potluck.  
Usually 1st or 2nd Week., or as specified by the host(s) é Feb(TBD) 
(B.Y.O.B. for those wishing to partake of a beverage).  
Capacity at this venue is for ?? people.  Appetizers: ?:?? P.M.  Dinner: ?:?? P.M. 
Everyone is welcome to sign-up on a ñFirst Come ï First Serveò basis. 
Sign-Up at the Monthly PROBUS meeting or email Etta @ ettaking@hotmail.com   
                Coordinator ï Don Young ï don.linda.young@hotmail.com 
 

 

                                        Munch with the Lunch Bunch 
                             UPCOMING - Wednesday January 18th, 2017   
           Time: Noonish.   Where: Dougallôs by the Bay, Brighton, Ontario. 
        There is still time to sign up at the January Meeting or Call Jean Direct.                      
                           Coordinator ï Jean Finkle ï 613-242-5387 
                            (See Flyer at the Back of the Newsletter) 

 

                                                       Bridge Group 

                                   Every 2 weeks on a Thursday at 1:00 p.m.  
             Coordinator ï Erla Hawthorne ï  ehawthorne@cogeco.ca  

 

                               Bowling Club ... (September to May) 
                              First Thursday of the month @ 1:30 p.m. 
                    Coordinator ï Fred Smith ï fred.j.smith@sympatico.ca 
 

Themed  

                                            Themed Potluck   

                     No activity for January, 2017 
  Coordinator ï Brenda Wyles @  bwyles9933@gmail.com  
 

 

                                           Progressive Euchre Group  

 2nd Tue. of each month at 1 P.M. ñorò as specified by the hosts. (Feb 14th) 
Location: Linda Crouch, 32 Bayshore Road, Brighton. 

Capacity is for 12 players at 3 Tables.  
   The first 12 People to Sign Up or Email will be added to the list for this event 

Coordinators ï Shari & Bob Burke ï beagle.burke@gmail.com 
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SOCIAL COMMITTEE REPORT                                                          

DECEMBER 21st GENERAL MEETING & CHRISTMAS POT LUCK 

Everyone was in a Festive Mood with David launching the meeting by welcoming all 

Members and Guests and wishing everyone a ñMerry Christmasò.  

Your Management team shared their latest information, officially introduced new 

members and shared a joke or two as expediently as possible, so that we could get 

on with the main event é the Annual Christmas Party. 

                                           

 

Our 3 Sisters below, as they are fondly 

referred to, being formally presented to 

the Membership and receiving their 

pins. (L to R. June Mugford, Carole 

Barrett and Liz Shortt) 

         

Our 3rd Annual Christmas Party was again an outstanding success.  

A fabulous Potluck Lunch, with the help of Linda Crouch/Pat Dunn and their Social 

Committee, was provided by our PROBUS club members - Well Done to Everyone.  

For those that wanted to really get into the party spirit, a beverage bar was also 

available, courtesy of members Pam & Don Godden. Many members wore their 

ñUgly Christmas Sweatersò, ñReindeer Antlersò and ñSanta Hatsò to add to the 

fun. Prior to the meal, we were entertained by members of the ñCitizenôs Bandò. 

A good time was had by all; evidenced by the following photographs. 

     

 

 

For those of you that did not read Fred 

& Wanda Smithôs Ugly Sweaters; 

Fredôs Said é ñDear Santa, All I want 

for Christmas are the Phone #ôs of 

the Girls on your Naughty Listò. 

Wandaôs Said é ñIôm on Santaôs 

Naughty Listò. 



                                           

      

         
éééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.. 

                                            HOW TO START A FIGHT  

I rear-ended a car this morning...the start of a REALLY bad day! 

The driver got out of the other car, and he was a DWARF!! 

He looked up at me and said 'I am NOT Happy!' 

So, I said, 'Well, which one ARE you then?' 

That's how the fight started. 

 

 



ñCHRISTMAS AT THE BARNò é DECEMBER 18TH  

On December 18th, a good number of PROBUS members attended the show at the 

Proctor-Simpson Barn that featured songs, skits, laughter and the love of the holiday 

season. As a first-time visitor to the Barn, I was pleasantly surprized at the 

homeliness and the ambience of the structure. The cast of the show were very 

professional and entertaining and we all should look forward to seeing them again, if 

the opportunity presents itself. 

    

After the show, many PROBUS Members went to the ñSmokehouse Restaurantò 

for dinner. 

 

 

                                UPCOMING TRIPS AND TOURS  

The Social Committee is working on some fun & interesting activities for 2017. 

If anyone has a suggestion or idea for an event, then éé  

Please feel free to Submit it to our Suggestion Box on the Social Table. 

ñ2017 PROBUS SPRING CELEBRATIONò  é MAY 30th, 2017 

The PROBUS Clubs of Northumberland will be gathering once again in 2017. 

When:                Tuesday May 30th, 2017                             Time:   10:00 A.M.         

Where:             ñThe Keeler Centreò, 80, Division Street, Colborne, Ontario. 

Entertainment: ñNative Classical & Hoop Dancersò  

Guest Speaker: Award Winning Novelist ñTerry Fallisò.  

He writes just about the tidiest romantic comedic novels you can find on earth, let  

alone in Canada. Terry is an award-winning author of five national bestsellers. 



For more than 25 years, Terry has counselled corporate and government clients on 

various fronts. He has also written speeches for CEOs, Cabinet Ministers and other 

Community Leaders. 

Cost: $40.00 p.p. (Price includes Morning Coffee/Goodies and a FULL LUNCH) 

Please contact David Crouch at 613-475-3467 or Email at djcrouch@hotmail.com  

if you have questions or require more information. Watch out for Sign-Up Sheets at 

the Social Tables.  (See Flyer at the Back of your Newsletter) 

DINNER THEATRE @ THE COBOURG BEST WESTERN é FEB. 5TH, 2017 

Join us for a night of good food (all you can eat buffet with carved meats, salads, 

potatoes, gravy, sides, etc. etc., and oodles of desserts), good fellowship (old and 

new PROBUS friends), and quality theatre.  

The Northumberland Playerôs production of ñVanya and Sonia and Masha and 

Spikeò by Christopher Durang, promises to be ñdeliriously funny with madcap 

costumes, hilarious monologues, yet with some interesting insights into modern lifeò.  

ñWe will be seated right in front of the stage so as not to miss a moment of this play 

which in 2013 won a Tony Award for Best Playò.  

When: Sunday February 5th, 2017                                 Dinner: 5:00 P.M. 

Cost: is $50.40 (all inclusive) and there is a cash bar.    Show: 7:00 P.M.                                                                                         

                                éééé SOLD OUT éééé... 

 We will have 22 Members attending  

(See Flyer at the Back of your Newsletter)  

Other News from your Social Committee:  

We are gathering ideas for the following Social activities  
More information to follow soon: 

Planning on having a Sugar Bush activity in March. 

Plan to have many members at the St. Pattyôs day March 17th Legion Dance. 

April at the Barn Theatre é Savannah Sipping Society Comedy. 

Stay tuned Folks for more exciting Social activities. See you at the Social Table 

We have a suggestion box on the table, please feel free to add your ideas to our list 
.................................................................................................................................... 

                                                            
 



                 

              PROGRAM COMMITTEE REPORT ï December 21st Recap  

Decemberôs Topic: ñITôS CHRISTMAS PARTY TIMEò  
Entertainment by: Various Members of the ñCITIZENôS BANDò  
The Citizenôs Band did not disappoint; providing a vast array of Christmas Carols 

plus humorous songs and stories. This band is comprised of many enthusiastic 

musicians from all walks of life. There performance was extremely entertaining and 

enjoyed by all.              

                            
Many Thanks for truly bringing the Christmas Spirit to our Club                               

 

          PROGRAM COMMITTEE REPORT ï January 2017       

Decemberôs Topic: ñBritish Home Childrenò   

Presentation by: Various Members of the ñSandra Joyceò  

Sandra Joyce will be bringing her story of British Home Children. Over 100,000 

children were brought to Canada from the UK to work as indentured farm workers 

and domestics in the early 1900's. Many of these children were placed in our area.  

In her presentation "Leave No Stone Unturnedò, Sandra will speak about the 

discovery of her father as one of these Home Children. She will take you on her 

journey of surprising research which led to the writing of three books based on her 

father's true story and the surprising find of family at the Tower of London.  

Sandra Joyce is an author and has been an advocate of British Home Children since 

discovering her father and her uncle were sent to Canada as part of this Child 

Migrant Scheme. She has given up to 200 presentations on the subject right across 

Canada. She is a native Torontonian and studied Journalism at Ryerson University. 

During her tenure at CBS Records, she was an award-winning publicist. She also 

was a contractor negotiator for the German Department of Defence.  After her return 

to Canada, she became a consultant for an independent music company, an English 

teacher and a storyteller.  

Sandra has published three books about the Home children, all of which she will 

bring with her for sale.                                                                  

 


